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	Comments


ERCOT does not believe it is necessary or appropriate to adopt a process for requesting an “Advisory Opinion” from ERCOT.  The Protocols currently contain two processes for challenging ERCOT “interpretations” of the Protocols and to address issues with the Protocols.  They are the Alternate Dispute Resolution process in Section 20 and the Protocol Revision process in Section 21 of the Protocols.

If a party does not agree with an ERCOT action, which includes an interpretation of the Protocols, the party can seek relief through the ADR process.  That process allows for escalation, as necessary, to ERCOT upper management, mediation and appeal to the PUCT if the party is not satisfied with the outcome.  

If a party believes that a section of the Protocols is unclear, it can submit a Protocol Revision Request which is considered by the Protocol Revision Subcommittee and, if approved, is sent for TAC consideration, followed by Board consideration and appeal to the PUCT if the party is not satisfied.

Opinions regarding Protocol interpretations should come from the government agency, which ultimately must rule on such matters – the PUCT (the FERC issues opinions regarding its regulations).  It is the jurisdictional state agency with oversight over ERCOT and the Protocols.  ERCOT is not an agency.  The only process we know of that provides for “advisory opinions” is to seek such an opinion from the State Attorney General’s office (for interpreting statutes or regulations).  However, the AG’s office is a State agency and even its opinions do not bind the State.  An advisory opinion as proposed by this PRR should not be considered binding on ERCOT and could cause confusion.  ERCOT should not appear to bind itself to an advisory opinion that could ultimately conflict with a position taken by its Board of Directors or the PUCT.  The appearance of binding itself to a position in such a manner could cause needless conflict and dispute.  As a private corporation, ERCOT cannot give advisory opinions to counter-parties to our contracts regarding Protocols, which are incorporated into the contracts.

In addition, the Public Utility Commission of Texas addressed this issue at its last Open Meeting on February 13, 2003.  Chairman Klein indicated that ERCOT advisory opinions should be appealable.  If so, the ADR and Protocol Revision processes already accommodate this need.  Commissioner Perlman stated he was “underwhelmed” by the proposal in this PRR.  He had expected substantive, clear standards of conduct that Market Participants must follow that would be a part of the Protocols.  The proposed advisory opinion process does not address this objective and, therefore, does not respond to the Commission’s request for Protocol action.

Therefore, ERCOT suggests that proposed Section 21.6 be rejected in its entirety.
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